






NON OFFICIAL TRANSLATION 

 

Buenos Aires, September 7, 2017 

 

 Dear Members of the Governmental Advisory Committee of the ICANN,  

 

I have the pleasure to address to you in order to confirm the submission of the candidature of 
the Argentine representative, before the Governmental Advisory Committee  (GAC) of the 
ICANN, Dr. Olga Cavalli for the presidency of the GAC for the period 2018-2019, in the 
elections that will take place during the 60th ICANN Meeting (Abu Dhabi, October 9, 2017) 

The aforementioned candidature counts with strong support of other GAC representatives. 
In fact, during the 59th ICANN Meeting, held in Johannesburg, Dr. Olga Cavalli's 
candidatore was promoted by the Republic of Peru. 

Dr. Cavalli has wide experience in ICANN, not only in the Governance Committee but also 
in the GAC and in several working groups. She is also a member of the ICANN Strategic 
Committee for Latin America and the Caribbean. 

 
Furthermore, Dr. Cavalli has been a member of the Argentinean delegations to different fore, 
summits and international meetings related to the information society and to the internet 
governance. Among others, she was a member of the national delegation to the World 
Summit on the Information Society and, for seven years, she was a member of the MAG 
Multi-stakeholder Advisory Group of the United Nations Secretary-General for the Internet 
Governance Forum. 

 

 

 

 
To the members of the Governmental Advisory Committee of the Internet Corporation for 
Assigned Names and Numbers (ICANN) 

Los Angeles 



At the regional level, Dr. Cavalli performs as the focal point for the Regional Plan of the 
Information Society for Latin America and the Caribbean, eLAC, since 2005. She has been 
a member of the eLAC Coordination Committee between 2008 and 2013 and member of the 
LACIgf Committee between 2008 and 2013, among other important regional activities. She 
has actively contributed to assisting GAC members to understand the complexities of 
ICANN's work and the relevance of the involvement of the governments in ICANN. 

Dr. Cavalli is renowned for her extensive academic background and her considerable number 
of scholarly publications focused on internet and its governance. She has a wide experience 
in chairing meetings and has worked to build consensus and facilitate constructive dialogue 
between all parties. 

Attached to this letter, I attach more details about the professional background of Dr.  Cavalli. 

The Argentina Republic is fully committed to the strengthening of an internet based on a 
multi-stakeholder model. 

 
We will appreciate your valuable support to the Argentine candidate in the next elections for 
the Presidency of the Governmental Advisory Committee. 

 

Jorge Faurie 

Minister of Foreign Affairs 

 


